Finance Committee minutes, 12_16_2014

Present: Alan Preston, Bill DeMare, and Paul Berg,
Also present: John Miley (missed was Evelyn Bless)

Chair: Alan

Called to order 11:30 am. Adjourned 1:15 pm.

Discussed:

We are now in year 8, having completed year 7, with the contract with the County.  The contact has specifics that change regarding the profit sharing which are now in effect.  Verbiage needs to be provided. 
It was decided and passed in an earlier meeting during 2014 that we will maintain accurate accrual accounting going from our blended cash method to more pure accrual.  This should give us a more accurate picture of what events cost and produce. 
Motown was sold out when the tickets went on sale in 2014 and the income was reflected in 2014.  The actually income from the event will be in fiscal year 2015.  Therefore the tickets and any related costs associated need to be booked in the month that the event will take place.  That is fascial year 2015.

Also the State Grant has not been received and is still pending even though it was approved.  Therefore it cannot be booked or applied to the 2014 accounting.  That also has to be adjusted and accrued into 2015.  

Bottom line is that shortened 2014 will breakeven at best when the State Grant and the Motown adjustments are made.  

Cash:

The operation of the CCC are consuming about $5K a month more than what are being earned if the State Grant is excluded.  With the State Grant we are fine but without it we have to increase revenue.  Will make sure that the budget does not assume that Grant for the next year (2016).  Delays in the State Grand and the 2015 County funding which was also delayed have caused a significate need to use the bank line of credit.  
Upcoming Meetings:

Will be meeting on January 14th for a Cash Flow analysis and have a second finance committee meeting on January 20th.  Both meetings need to be posted and will start at 11:30.
